
MCS BANK ANNOUNCES BOARD OF TRUSTEE CHANGES 

     Lewistown, PA- William J. Heath has been elected as Chairman of the MCS Bank’s Board of 

Trustees following the retirement of Harold E. Johnson, Jr.  The action took place at the bank’s 

annual reorganization meeting held on February 2, 2021.  

     Heath has served on the bank’s board since 1996, during which 

time he has also served on various board committees.  

     Along with his brother Matthew, Heath was the long-time co-owner and 

operator of the Robert D. Heath Funeral Home, Inc. in Mount Union, PA.    

     Heath earned a Bachelor of Science in Biology degree in 1972 from The 

Pennsylvania State University; afterward, he attended the Pittsburgh 

Institute of Mortuary Science (PIMS).  Following his graduation from PIMS in 

1973, he interned with his father, Robert D. Heath before becoming a 

licensed funeral director in 1974.    

Heath and his wife “Genny” reside in Mount Union. They are the parents of 

two boys, Clint and Tyler, and are the grandparents to five grandchildren. 

Johnson’s retirement comes following 25 years of service on the board and 

having served as board Chairman since 2016.  During his board tenure 

Johnson also provided leadership through his service on various board 

committees.   Following his retirement, Johnson’s service was honored with 

his appointment as Trustee Emeritus.   

MCS Bank is headquartered in Lewistown with branches in 

Allensville, Belleville, Mount Union, and McClure.  MCS Bank offers 

insurance through its affiliate, MCS Insurance Agency, LLC, and investment 

services through MCS Financial Advisors.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



MATTHEW P. CONRAD, CPA JOINS MCS BANK BOARD OF TRUSTEES 

     Lewistown, PA-William J. Heath, chairman, MCS Bank Board of Trustees announces the 

appointment of Matthew P. Conrad to the bank’s board.   Conrad replaces Harold E. Johnson, 

Jr. who retired in February 2020 after having served MCS Bank as a trustee for 25 years, most 

recently as chairman.  

     Conrad has more than 23 years of public accounting experience 

and currently is President/Owner of Matthew P. Conrad, CPA, LLC., 

located on Market Street in Lewistown, a firm specializing in tax, 

accounting, assurance, and consulting services.  

     He is graduate of Westminster College, with a Bachelor of Arts in 

Accounting. He is Certified Public Accountant, a designation he 

earned in March 2001.  Prior to forming his independent 

accounting firm in 2015, Conrad served in various roles in both 

corporate and public accounting; the most recent of which was 

with a large regional CPA firm in State College.   

     Matt and his wife, Stephanie, are the parents of two boys.  They reside in Centre Hall, PA.  

Matt is also a NCAA Division 1 Instant Replay Football Official contracted with the Big Ten and 

Mid-American Conferences. 

     MCS Bank is headquartered in Lewistown with branches in Allensville, Belleville, Mount Union, and 

McClure.  MCS Bank offers insurance through its affiliate, MCS Insurance Agency, LLC, and investment 

services through MCS Financial Advisors.  

 


